
The Saint John-Paul II Pastoral Unit 
Stella Maris, St. Anne’s & St. Augustine’s Parishes, Prince Edward Island 

Easter Sunday  April 4, 2021 

The Church must be a place of mercy freely given, where everyone can feel welcomed, loved, forgiven and encour-
aged to live the good life of the gospel.                                                                                                        Pope Francis 

 
 
 
 
 

Prayers of the Faithful 
For Pope Francis, Fr. Brian MacDougall - Diocesan Administrator, Fr. Raj, all priests and religious who joyfully pro-
claim the good news with their lives. We pray to the Lord. 
For men and women who serve at all levels of government to treat all people with fairness, justice and compassion. 
We pray to the Lord. 
For all of us here to bring Easter joy to every person and situation in our lives. We pray to the Lord. 
For all who are unwell including Gloria Walsh, Mike Gauthier, Leah Michaud. May they feel supported and loved 
knowing we are praying for them. We pray to the Lord. 
For all who have died. May they share the Lord’s victory over death and live forever in the peace of Jesus. We pray to 
the Lord. 

This Weekend's Liturgy 
1st Reading Acts 10.34a, 37-43 
2nd Reading Colossians 3.1-4 
Gospel John 20.1-18 
Weekly Mass Schedule 
Monday No Mass  
Tuesday No Mass  
Wednesday No Mass 
Thursday No Mass 
Friday No Mass 
Saturday 4pm Stella Maris 
Sunday 9am St. Anne’s for Victor Doiron and Ronald Larkin 
Sunday 10:30am St. Augustine’s 
Sunday 3pm Stella Maris-Divine Mercy Hour of Prayer 
 
Contact Information 
Fr. Raj Santiago:  902-393-0572 or rajstaugustin@gmail.com 
Pastoral Associates: 
Jacinta Doiron 902-621-0638 
Marion Murphy 902-621-0725 
Carol Probert 902-963-3089 
Anne-Marie Vessey 902-964-3442 
Lorraine Lemay 902-360-2060 
Mass Requests: Contact Fr. Raj for all Mass requests 
Baptisms: Contact Fr. Raj for Baptismal Preparation. 
Local Knights of Columbus - www.kofc9025.com and  like us @ facebook.com/kofcrustico 
Our Bulletin - www.jp2pastoralunit.com/bulletins.php 
Diocese of Charlottetown - www.dioceseofcharlottetown.com 
Bulletin Announcements: Email bulletin notices to bulletins@jp2pastoralunit.com or call Francis @ 902-886-2761. 
Deadline for weekly bulletin is Thurs. at 4pm. 

OUR PRAYER LIST 
Brian, Evan, Grace, John, Laura, Theresa, 
Alfred Barriaylt, Eric Doiron, Pope (Pius) 

Doiron, Roy Doiron, Beatrice Doucette, Tyrel 
Doucette, Albert Gallant, Pauline Gallant, 

Stella Gallant, Nicky Garland, Vic 
Greenwood, Paul LeBlanc, Naomi (age 14), 

Darlene MacGregor, Monique MacLeod, 
Carolyn Nantes, Bernadette Nelson, Baby 

Cole Peters, Bernice Sheehan, Dane Simpson, 
Susie Smith, Theresa Smith, Shelley Thomas 
To have a name added or removed from the 

prayer line please contact 
Marion Murphy 902-621-0725 
Angela Gallant 902-393-0960 
Rose Gallant 902-963-3516 

Fr. Raj Santiago 902-393-0572 

Last Week’s Collections & Donations 
St. Augustine’s: $784.00 

St. Anne’s: $627.00 
Development & Peace: $20.00 

Stella Maris: $515.00 
Holy Land: $240.00 

Thank You for Your Donations to Our Parishes! 
 Please consider including your Parish in your will. 

St. Anne’s Ministries 
April—Lector: Lori Ann MacFarlane, Eucharistic Minister: Charlene Vanleeuwen 

April 4  James Donnelly 
April 11 Anne Marie Vessey 
April 18 Chris DesRoches 

April 25 Betty Doucette 
May 3  Barry Doiron 

St. Augustine’s Lectors 

April 3  Faye Fyfe 
  Eileen Gauthier 
  Eleanor Gallant 
  Andre Lavoie 
 

April 10 Noreen Heighton 
April 17 Joan Gallant 
April 24 Terry Crawford 
May 1  Paul Blacquiere 
May 8  Vern Buote 

Stella Maris’ Lectors 



Diocese Notices 
The Diocesan Council of Development and Peace-Caritas Canada extends our thanks for your contribution to the 
Share Lent Campaign. You can still donate through your parish, or send it direct to devp.org or 1-888-234-8533. Our 
faith tells us that everybody in the world is our neighbour. Pope Francis is trying to bring the Church closer to the 
poorest in our world, our neighbours on the fringes of society, who Jesus loved very much, “that they may have life” 
and overcome the root causes of their poverty. 
Gerry Gabriel will be retiring from the office of Chancellor of the diocese effective April 4. He has worked at the 
Catholic Centre for 10 years, during which he served on many diocesan projects, including the building of Our Lady 
of Hope Retreat Centre. More recently he served as executive assistant to Bishop Grecco until being appointed Chan-
cellor three years ago. Gerry’s involvement with Refugee Sponsorhip, Youth Ministry Certification, the Young Adult 
Summit and Lay Pastoral Associate Formation Program will be remembered by the many whom he served over the 
years. The diocese thanks him for his years of service and dedication and wishes him all the best in his retirement. Fr. 
Chris Sherren has been appointed Chancellor effective April 4. 

Unit Notices 
Helping Hands: The Knights of Columbus Council 9025, are undertaking a Program to assist seniors in the John Paul 
II Pastoral Unit with small odd jobs, for example, hanging curtains, blinds, pictures, putting up a shelf, or minor re-
pairs. If you need help with these jobs or others, please call Genny Gallant 902-963-2989. She will refer your name 
and request to a member of the Knights of Columbus. 
Lay directors for the Corporation: Dear brothers and sisters, as we all know that now each church is a separate cor-
poration under the corporation Act of Canada. By the corporation law, every corporation should have two lay directors 
beside the Bishop, the Vicar General of the diocese and the pastor of the parish. Among these two lay directors, one 
will be the treasurer, and the other will be called secretary of the Corporation. According to the Corporation law, the 
treasurer of the corporation is supposed to be the treasurer of the finance committee. So automatically all the treasures 
of the finance committees will be the treasurer of the corporation too. And The Corporation law requires these Lay 
directors to be elected by church members. So hereby I request all those who wish to register your names, for the post 
of secretary, kindly register with the parish office by email, "rajstaugustin@gmail.com" or Phone Number 902-393-
0572 by the last Sunday of March. If we have more than one candidate for any corporation, there will be an election in 
the church on the first week of April for the post of secretary. Thanks and God bless all. Fr. Raj 
The CWL will be holding it’s next meeting on Tuesday April 13 at 12 o’clock. A light lunch wii be served . Impor-
tant issues to be discussed please attend if possible. Any questions please call Mary Blacquiere at 213-2083. 

St. Anne’s Notices 
WIFI Available: St. Anne’s Church is now wifi accessible. Please feel free to use our network while at our church. 
Live Streaming Mass: For our parishioners that can’t be with us in person, we will be live streaming our Sunday 
Morning mass on Facebook. You can find it at https://www.facebook.com/stannespei/live_videos If you are having 
trouble finding it please let me know at stannes@jp2pastoralunit.com 

Stella Maris’ Notices 
Stella Maris Parish Centre: For anyone wishing to use Stella Maris Parish Centre for small gatherings. Information 
on availability and function restrictions, as per health regulations, are available by contacting Paul Blacquiere @ 902 
963-2505 or e-mail paul.blacquiere@pei.sympatico.ca 
Divine Mercy Hour of Prayer will be held at Stella Maris on Divine Mercy Sunday, April 11 at 3pm. 

Community Notices 
You Could Save a Life: Give Blood, call 1-800-236-6283 for appointment. 
Rustico Bay Seniors Club, thanks to a grant from New Horizons Canada is embarking on a new round of repairs and 
upgrades to its building that will include improvements to the entrances, upgrades to the kitchen and new signage. 
Anyone wishing to volunteer some time is asked to contact Art at 902-963-2615 
Rustico Bay Seniors Club Ceilidh: Saturday, April 10, we will be welcoming Rustico-based musical group, Haché. 
Laurie Dempster & Kaitlyn Gallant accompanied by Barb Blacquiere, vocals & guitar as well as drummer Mitch Doi-
ron. Come join us for an evening of music and fun. Admission at the door. Help with Technology is every Sat. at 9 am 
to 10:30am. Auction is Monday at 7pm. Good prizes. Covid restrictions at that time will be in effect for all activities. 
Rescheduled: Central Queen's Funeral Co-op Annual Meeting: The Central Queen's Funeral Co-op Annual Meet-
ing will be held on Saturday, April 11 at the funeral home, 2538 Glasgow Road. Open House from 1-2pm. Meeting to 
begin at 2pm. New members welcome. 


